
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON RULES AND REORGANIZATION Subcommittee on Rules

April 5, 1993     Hearing Room E 1:30 p.m.   Tapes 13 - 14

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Fred Girod, Chair Rep. Lonnie Roberts Rep. Dave
McTeague Rep. Cedric Hayden

STAFF PRESENT:          Adrienne Sexton, Committee Administrator Kenneth
Brady, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HJR  52 - Designated day for celebration
of Champoeg Park.

HJR      27     -      Proposes     constitutional     amendment for
incumbent elected official salary raises

HB   2662    -    Prohibits   DEQ    &    EQC    from    adopting more
stringent       rules        than        the        federal government

WITNESSES:              Rep. John Meek, HJR  52 Dennis Wiley, HJR  52
John Gervais, HJR  52 Rep. Lisa Naito, HJR  27 Don Holden, HJR  27 Bob
Cantine, HJR  27 Laura Pryor, HJR  27 Fred Neal, HJR  27
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 13, SIDE A

003  REPRESENTATIVE FRED GIROD, SUBCOMMITTEE  CHAIR: Convenes meeting at
1:45 p.m. -Opens hearing on HJR  52.

PUBLIC HEARING - HJR  52

008    REPRESENTATIVE JOHN MEEK: In support of HJR  52.

069    DENNIS WILEY, OREGON PARKS & RECREATION: In support of HJR  52.
071    JOHN GERVAIS: In support of HJR  52.

092    GIROD: Closes hearing on HJR  52. -Opens hearing on HJR  27.

PUBLIC HEARING - HJR  27

103  REPRESENTATIVE  LISA NAITO:  Submits  written testimony  (EXHIBIT 
B) in support of HJR  27.

113  REPRESENTATIVE LONNIE ROBERTS:  Didn't we pass a  statute to not
receive an increase in the same "session" rather than "term?"



120  NAITO:  I  didn't  consider  that.  This  intended  to  apply  to
local government, too.

136    ROBERTS: If we raise pay, we should at least wait for an
election.

142  GIROD: Would you  mind if this  was a statute  instead of
constitutional change?

147    NAITO: Responds.

156    DON HOLDEN: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT C) in support of
HJR 27.

189  GIROD:  We  will  probably  change this  into  a  statute  instead 
of a constitutional amendment.

200   BOB  CANTINE,  ASSOCIATION  OF  OREGON  COUNTIES:  Notes  ORS 204
.112, requiring compensation commission. -Explains the process of county
ordinances in place that are doing this already.

274  GIROD: Could someone that couldn't vote  their own salary increase
still vote someone else a salary increase?

293  LAURA PRYOR, GILLIAM COUNTY  JUDGE: In our county, we  don't vote
on our own salaries, but do on others.

323    ROBERTS: Is your position the same as other judges in other
counties?

330    PRYOR: No.  Explains.

340    GIROD: You would be exempt on this then?

344    PRYOR: I'm not sure.

390    CANTINE: That county has a different kind of government.

450   FRED  NEAL,  MULTNOMAH  COUNTY:  Submits  information  (EXHIBIT 
D) in opposition to HJR  27.

TAPE 14, SIDE A 035    NEAL: It's a waste of time.

057    REPRESENTATIVE DAVE MCTEAGUE: This isn't trying to stop the
process.

070    NEAL: Responds.

075    GIROD: Closes hearing on HJR  27. -Opens work session on HJR  52.

WORK SESSION - HJR  52

090   MOTION:  Rep.  ROBERTS  moves  that  HJR   52  be  passed  to  the
full committee with a DO PASS recommendation.

100       VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, all members present vote AYE. Rep.
Hayden is EXCUSED.

105    GIROD: Declares HJR  52 passed to full committee. -Closes work



session on HJR  52. -Opens work session on HB 2662.

WORK SESSION - HB 2662

124    GIROD: Calls five minute recess at 2:24 p.m. -Reconvenes at 2:30
p.m.

(Sound system not activated for duration of meeting)

MOTION: Rep. ROBERTS moves to adopt -5 amendments to HB 2662.

VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, voting  AYE: Rep. Roberts, Hayden, Chair

Girod. NAY: Rep. McTeague

GIROD: -5 amendments are adopted.

MOTION: Rep. HAYDEN moves to send HB 2662 to full committee with a DO
PASS recommendation as amended.

VOTE: In a ROLL CALL VOTE, voting  AYE: Rep. Roberts, Hayden, Chair

Girod NAY: Rep. McTeague

GIROD: HB 2662 is passed to full committee. -Closes work session on HB
2662. -Adjourns meeting at 2:37 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Kenneth Brady                   Adrienne Sexton Clerk                   
       Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A - -5 amendments to HB 2662 - Fred Girod - 1 page B -   Testimony on
HJR  27 - Lisa Naito - 3 pages C -   Testimony on HJR  27 - Don Holden -
1 page D -   Information on HJR  27 - Fred Neal - 14 pages


